Minutes of the Village of Algonquin Special Liquor Commission Meeting
Held in Village Board Room on November 5, 2019

CALL TO ORDER: Liguor Commissioner John Schmitt called the meeting to order at 7:26 pm and
requested Assistant Village Manager, Michael Kumbera to call the roll.

Commission Members Present: Janis Jasper, Jim Steigert, Jerrold Glogowski, Laura Brehmer, John
Spella, Debby Sosine. (Quorum established)

Staff in Attendance: John Bucci, Police Chief; Tim Schloneger, Village Manager; Michael Kumbera,
Assistant Village Manager; Robert Mitchard, Public Works Director; Russ Farnum, Community
Development Director; and Village Attorney Brandy Quance was also present.

Approve the Following Liquor Licenses:

Gourmet House Chop Suey, LLC. (dba) Gourmet House Restaurant, 1740 E. Algonquin Road,
Algonquin, lllinois 60102, has applied for a Class A-1 Liquor License (restaurant/consumption on
premises). Gourmet House has been purchase by this new owner. This license is only for the period
ending April 30, 2020; it will then be renewed for the next fiscal year.

Gourmet House Chop Suey, LLC., has complied with the Village’s requirements by completing the
submittal of all documents and fees as required by the Village of Algonquin for obtaining the license
pertinent to their establishment. All fees have been paid and all documents are in order.

The Municipal Code for the Village of Algonquin allows for 28 Class A-1 Liquor Licenses, with 28
currently issued. Upon the approval and issuance of the Liquor License for Gourmet House Chop Suey,
LLC. and the termination of the license for the previous owners, Gourmet House Corp., this class will
have no licenses available.

President Schmitt advised that this was a change in ownership. Ms. Sosine questioned if it will be the
same staff serving patrons. Ms. Bin Li indicated all employees will remain.

The consensus of Commissioners was to issue the license.

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, Commissioner Schmitt adjourned the meeting at
7:29 p.m.

Submitted:

Michael Kumbera, Assistant Village Manager
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